


I took the liberty of drafting an inquiry (attached in Word Format "Draft Sample Inquiry")
which your office may modify in any manner you deem fit.
 
Also, please see the direct correspondence to Senator Van Hollen below and attached to this
email. I have also attached the relevant documents for reference in this inquiry.
 
As always, thank you for your assistance
 
Happy New Year,
 

 
--------------------------------------------------    
 
Senator Chris Van Hollen 
SH 110 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington DC 20510 
 
 

Tuesday, January 2, 2024 
 
 

Subject: Status of DHS-OIG Inves�ga�on into Secret Service Polygraph Audio Destruc�on and DHS-
OIG non responsiveness to FOIA Inquiry and subsequent Appeal  

 
 
Dear Senator Van Hollen, 
 
First, I would like to extend my sincerest thanks for your efforts on tracking the status of the OIG Inves�ga�on
pertaining to the disappearance of my polygraph audio with United States Secret Service Agent Ellen
Ripperger. 
 
In September 2020 your staff met with the Department of Homeland Security's Office of Inspector General
(DHS-OIG) pertaining to the ongoing OIG Inves�ga�on of United States Secret Service Special Agent Ellen
Ripperger and the “disappearance” of my polygraph audio file. Recall this inves�ga�on began in early 2019
by Special Agent Michael Benedict and on August 19, 2019 DHS OIG advised your office that DHS OIG was
close to comple�ng its inves�ga�ve work. DHS-OIG suddenly changed its �meline for the comple�on of this
inves�ga�on to “indefinite” in September 2020 when your staff met with them as they were striving to
“conduct a thorough inves�ga�on.” It is simply implausible OIG has “con�nued” this inves�ga�on for four
years, especially when we consider a former FBI agent was on 60 minutes for finding the killers of Ann
Frank’s family in six months. The ac�ons of DHS-OIG have all the hallmarks of a coverup and corrup�on. The
most likely explana�on is DHS-OIG will keep this inves�ga�on open in perpetuity to withhold disclosure to
Congress in the DHS-OIG Semiannual Reports to Congress and the American people, and that is
unacceptable  
 
My FOIA request (Request No. 2020-IGPA-  to DHS-OIG was denied on July 14, 2020 and I filed a �mely
appeal (Appeal No. 2020-IGAP- ) on July 28, 2020. The appeal stated DHS-OIG’s use of Exemp�on 7A to
jus�fy withholding this informa�on from the public failed under six pillars which were ar�culated at length
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